Board in Review January 11, 2021

The El Reno Board of Education met in regular session on Monday January 11, 2021 at 5:30 pm in the board room of the Administration Building, 100 S. Bickford, El Reno, Oklahoma. The following board members were present: Mr. Dallas Curtis vice president, Mr. Scott McBee, member, Mr. Curtis Blanc, member, Mr. Brad Baker, member and Mr. Craig McVay, superintendent. Dr. Dorrie Parrott, was absent

Mr. Dallas Curtis, vice president, called the meeting to order

Acknowledged Mrs. Shannon Ward as acting board clerk in the absence of Laura Kennedy

There were no public comments

Showcase El Reno: Lincoln 4th grade Bucket Band

Presentation by El Reno Public School Foundation- Debbie Harrison told the board that they have given out 100% of their grants this year. They also provided dinner for the board in honor or School Board Appreciation Month

Annual College Remediation and Drop -Out Report-Mr. Tim Pounds

Mr. Goucher gave the financial status of the district

## **Consent Items Approved:**

- A. Minutes from December 14, 2020 regular board meeting
- B. Financial statement, activity fund report, investment recommendations, account creations or adjustments, fund transfers, expenditure comparisons, all claims, encumbrances, purchase orders, activity fund transfers, expenditures, change orders and budget adjustments

## **Current Business Approved**

Superintendents Report: Mr. McVay thanked our school board members for their dedication. Several cards, posters and food items were presented to the board from students and staff in appreciation of their service. The El Reno Foundation provided dinner for the board. Thank you to everyone for taking the time and effort to honor them, everything was appreciated!

## **Executive Session Approved**

Retirement of: Davida McClellan;

Resignation of: Linda McLearen

Employment of, subject to assignment: Brenda Harding-Teacher Assist CDC

Early graduation request

The next regular board meeting will be February 8, 2021 at 5:30 pm in the board room of the El Reno Administration Building, 100 S. Bickford, El Reno, Ok

## Thank you again to everyone who helped honor our School Board Members!